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                                                                                                                                           Chief Executive
                                                                                                                       Spelthorne Borough Council
                                                                                                                                          Council Offices
                                                                                                                                           Knowle Green

                                                                                                                                        Staines TW18 1XB

Please Telephone:  Richard Powell (01784) 446240 or e-mail:  r.powell@spelthorne.gov.uk

21st April, 2004

TO THE MEMBERS OF SPELTHORNE BOROUGH COUNCIL

SUMMONS TO MEETING

You are hereby summoned to attend the Meeting of Spelthorne Borough Council to be held in the 
Council Chamber, Council Offices, Knowle Green, Staines on Thursday 29th April 2004, beginning 
at 7.30pm, for the purpose of transacting the business specified in the Agenda set out on the next page.

KAREN SATTERFORD
Chief Executive

EMERGENCY PROCEDURE: -   In the event of an emergency the building must be evacuated.  All 
Members and Officers should assemble on the Green adjacent to Broome Lodge, Staines.  Members of 
the Public present should accompany the Officers to this point and remain there until the Senior Officer 
present has accounted for all persons known to be on the premises.      [THE LIFT MUST NOT BE USED]

PUBLIC SPEAKING AT COUNCIL MEETINGS

(1) Question Time

Public "Question Time" is near the start of Council meetings.  This is an opportunity for any person to ask 
the Leader of the Council a question about matters in which the Council has powers or duties or issues 
which affect the Borough.

(2) Petitions

The Council has a procedure to enable petitions to be presented formally at Council meetings and for the 
person presenting the petition to address the Council for a maximum of three minutes about it.

(3) Representations on Recommendations

When the Council is considering a recommendation made to it by the Executive or a Committee, any 
resident can put forward views on the issues involved by making representations to the Council for a 
maximum of three minutes before the Council discusses the recommendation and makes a decision.

Anyone wishing to (1) ask a question, (2) present a petition, or (3) make representations on a 
recommendation, must notify the Chief Executive's office before Noon on the day of the meeting.
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A G E N D A

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

To note the apologies received from Councillor R. Chouhan and to receive any other apologies for 
absence.

2. MINUTES

To confirm as a correct record the Minutes of the Meeting of the Council held on 19th February 
2004.   (Attached at  APPENDIX 1  [pages 3 to 14] )

3. DISCLOSURES OF INTEREST

To receive any disclosures of interest from Members in accordance with the Council’s Code of 
Conduct for Members.

4. ANNOUNCEMENTS FROM THE MAYOR, THE LEADER OR THE CHIEF EXECUTIVE

The Mayor to present the Civic Pride Environmental Awards.

5. QUESTIONS FROM MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC

The Leader or his nominee to answer any questions raised by members of the public (provided 
questions have been submitted in writing to the Chief Executive's office before Noon on the day of 
the meeting).

6. PETITIONS

To receive any petitions submitted to the Council.

7. RECOMMENDATIONS OF THE EXECUTIVE

To consider the recommendations of the Executive on the following matters:-
(Attached at  APPENDIX 2  [pages 15 to 16] )

1. E-Government Capital Programme

2. Review of Delegations to Officers

3. Empty Homes Strategy 2004 – 2007

4. Parks Security – Changes to Byelaws

5. Review of the Annual Investment Strategy 2004-2005

Note: Members of the public may make representations not exceeding 3 minutes on individual 
recommendations before they are discussed (provided notice of their wish to do so has 
been given to the Chief Executive's office before Noon on the day of the meeting).

8. REPORT FROM THE LEADER OF THE COUNCIL

To receive a report from the Leader of the Council on the work of the Executive.
(Attached at  APPENDIX 3  [pages 17 to 18] )
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9. REPORTS FROM THE CHAIRMEN OF THE IMPROVEMENT AND DEVELOPMENT AND 
PERFORMANCE MANAGEMENT AND REVIEW COMMITTEES

To receive the reports from the Chairmen of the Improvement and Development and Performance 
Management and Review Committees on the work of their Committees. 
(Attached at  APPENDICES 4 and 5 [pages 19 to 20] )

10. REPORTS FROM THE CHAIRMEN OF THE LICENSING, PLANNING AND STANDARDS 
COMMITTEES

To receive the reports from the Chairmen of the Licensing, Planning and Standards Committees 
on the work of their Committees.  (Attached at APPENDICES 6, 7 and 8)  [pages 21 to 25] )

11. QUESTIONS ON WARD ISSUES

The Leader or his nominee to answer any questions from Members on issues in their Ward. 
(provided questions have been submitted in writing to the Chief Executive's office before Noon on 
the day of the meeting).

12. GENERAL QUESTIONS 

The Leader or his nominee or relevant Committee Chairman to answer any questions from 
Members on matters affecting the Borough or for which their committee has responsibility 
(provided questions have been submitted in writing to the Chief Executive's office before Noon on 
the day of the meeting).

13. URGENT BUSINESS

To consider any urgent business.

14. EXEMPT BUSINESS

To move the exclusion of the Press/Public for the following items in view of the likely disclosure of 
exempt information within the meaning of Part 1 of Schedule 12A to the Local Government Act 
1972.

15. RECOMMENDATIONS OF THE EXECUTIVE ON EXEMPT MATTERS [GOLD PAPER]

(a) To consider the recommendations of the Executive on the following exempt matters:-
(APPENDIX 9 - To Follow] )

(1) Surrey County Council Highways Claim [To Follow]
[Paragraph 9 – Terms of a Contract]

(2) Memorial Gardens, Staines [To Follow]
[Paragraph 9 – Terms of a Contract]

(b) To answer any questions which relate to exempt business.
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MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 19TH FEBRUARY 2004

BOROUGH OF SPELTHORNE

AT THE MEETING OF THE COUNCIL OF THE BOROUGH OF SPELTHORNE, HELD IN 
THE COUNCIL CHAMBER, COUNCIL OFFICES, KNOWLE GREEN, STAINES ON 

THURSDAY 19TH FEBRUARY 2004 AT 7.30PM

Amos Mrs P C Fullbrook J M Pinkerton Mrs J M
Ayers F Grant Mrs D L Pinkerton J D
Bain Ms M Hirst A P Ponton Mrs J E
Beardsmore I J Hyams Mrs M Royer M R
Bhadye S Jaffer H R Searancke E J
Bouquet M L James P R Sider R W
Ceaser G S (Mayor) Leighton Mrs V J Spencer Mrs C L
Colison-Crawford R B Napper Mrs I Trussler G F (Deputy Mayor)
Davies F  (Leader) O’Hara E Turner Mrs D 
D’Sa R V Packman J D  (Deputy Leader) Weston Mrs P
Forsbrey G E Paton J M Wood-Dow Mrs J M

Co-Opted Member: Mr M. Litvak

G S Ceaser, Mayor, in the Chair
Minute Silence

The Mayor invited the Council to hold a minute’s silence in remembrance of the recent loss 
of two prominent members of the Borough.  Louise Mellet who had been a councillor for 4 
years, a member of the Executive and represented the Ashford Town Ward.  Bob Schaffer 
who had been the Chairman of the Sunbury Urban Council in 1968 and the Mayor of 
Spelthorne in 1976/1977 as well as holding numerous chairmanships during his time as a 
councillor.  He reminded members of his love of cricket including his involvement with the 
Sunbury Cricket Club.

25/04 APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors K. Chouhan, E K Culnane, Mrs J B 
Langridge-John, S B S Lorch, Mrs M J Madams and C V Strong.

26/04 MINUTES

RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting held on 11th  December, 2003 be approved as a 
correct record.

27/04 DISCLOSURE OF INTERESTS

All members present declared that they had a personal interest in minute number 30/04 -
Members’ Allowances – Report of the Independent Remuneration Panel under Section 4.1 of 
the Code of Conduct.

28/04 ANNOUNCEMENTS BY THE MAYOR AND CHIEF EXECUTIVE

ANNOUNCEMENTS BY THE MAYOR

The Mayor reminded members that they already had details of the numerous Mayoral events 
arranged.

The Mayor presented Alan Jones the Councils’ Environmental Health Manager (Domestic & 
Pollution) with a long service award for 25 years service to the Council.
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ANNOUNCEMENTS BY THE CHIEF EXECUTIVE

The Chief Executive announced that the Council had been successful in obtaining Liveability 
funding to the value of £2.1million for parks and open spaces. The funding would be used to 
introduce six youth zones within the Council’s parks. A Green Space Forum would be 
established consisting of representatives from the local community, Police and young people 
as well as other agencies to oversee the projects.

The Leader asked that the Chief Executive forward details of the Liveability Grant and 
projected programme to all members.

The Chief Executive reported on the continued success of gaining national awards for the 
regeneration of Staines Town Centre.  The latest award came from the Royal Town Planning 
Institute for planning for urban areas and communities.

The Mayor presented the award to the Leader of the Council.

29/04 QUESTIONS FROM THE MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC

Under Standing Order 12, Mr Michael Rigby, on behalf of the Lower Sunbury Residents’ 
Association asked the following question of the Leader of the Council, Councillor Davies:

“Given the unequivocal decision on the TP26 land made by the Inspector in his report on the 
Public Inquiry into the Local Plan in 1989 in favour of Proposal R5 to designate the land as 
public open space, could the Leader give his assurance that, after 15 years of delay and 
contrary to the headline in the Surrey Herald of Jan 28th stating: 'Council turn down 
opportunity to buy green area', the Council will adhere to its commitment to acquire the land 
from Surrey County Council and devote adequate resources to the land's subsequent 
maintenance as public open space, and that action to expedite this process will be taken 
immediately in order to effect a conclusion within the next three months."

Councillor Davies invited the Portfolio Holder for Environment and Planning, Councillor G.E. 
Forsbrey to respond:

Councillor Forbrey responded as follows:

“Spelthorne Borough Council continues to be committed to the acquisition of the TP26 land 
in Sunbury, in order to establish an improved public amenity for the local community.  
However, it would not be in Spelthorne’s best interests to purchase the land under the 
current terms proposed by Surrey County Council in relation to the initial purchase price, 
improvement costs and ongoing maintenance costs.  We are continuing to negotiate with 
Surrey County Council for a sale at peppercorn levels with future maintenance sums 
incorporated, which, we believe is the norm for this type of transaction.

Furthermore, it is pleasing to note the eagerness of the Lower Sunbury Residents 
Association to establish this land as public open space and we are keen to work with them to 
perhaps set up a ‘friends’ group or trust that could help to oversee the land when it is finally 
in Spelthorne’s possession.”

The Mayor agreed that the information requested by Councillor I J Beardsmore on the 
current price being asked for TP26 land would be sent to him.

30/04 MEMBERS’ ALLOWANCES

The Council considered the recommendation of the Executive to support the 
recommendations of the Independent Remuneration Panel appointed to consider Members’ 
Allowances.  The report from the Independent Panel had been circulated to all members of 
the Council.

RESOLVED:

(a) That with effect from 1st April 2004 the following allowances be paid:
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Basic Allowance  (All Councillors) £3511

Leader £8054

Deputy Leader £5349

Executive Members

(4 excluding Leader/Deputy Leader)

£2685

Chairmen Of Overview and Scrutiny Committees (2) £2685

Chairmen of Planning and Licensing Committees (2) £2685

Principal Opposition Group Leader £2685

(b) That the allowances should be reviewed again in Autumn 2004 at which time it was 
noted the Independent Remuneration Panel would wish to interview a representative 
sample of members.

31/04 LOCAL GOVERNMENT ACT 2003 – COUNCIL TAX CHANGES AND SETTING 
OF THE COUNCIL TAX BASE

The Council considered the recommendations of the Executive on the discretionary Council 
Tax powers introduced by the Local Government Act 2003.

In accordance with Standing Order 18.4 a request was made that voting on part (a) of the 
motion be recorded. The vote was as follows:

For (30) Councillors Mrs P.C. Amos, F. Ayers, Ms M. Bain, S. Bhadye, M. L. Bouquet, 
G.S. Ceaser, F. Davies, R.V. D’Sa, G.E. Forsbrey, J.M. Fullbrook, Mrs D.L. 
Grant, A.P. Hirst, Mrs M. Hyams, J.R. Jaffer, P.R. James, Mrs V.J. Leighton, 
Mrs I. Napper, E. O’Hara, J.D. Packman, J.M. Paton, Mrs J.M. Pinkerton, J.D. 
Pinkerton, M.R. Royer, E.J. Searancke, R.W. Sider, Mrs C.L. Spencer, G.F. 
Trussler, Mrs D. Turner, Mrs P. Weston and Mrs J.M. Wood-Dow.

Against (0) -

Abstained. 
(3)

Councillors I.J. Beardsmore, R.B. Colison-Crawford and Mrs J.E. Ponton

RESOLVED:

(a) That there be no change to the second home discount for the 2004/2005 financial 
year.  That during 2004 discussions take place with Surrey County Council to seek 
their agreement to set up a county-wide scheme and to determine whether they were 
prepared to agree a compromise that ensures that a proportion of the County gain be 
received by the Borough of Spelthorne residents.  A joint approach on this by the 
Surrey Districts would also be sought via the SLGA.  The outcome of these 
discussions and approaches would then be reported to the Executive later in 2004

(b) That there be no change to the long-term empty home discount for the 2004/2005 
financial year.  That the matter of long term empty home discount be raised with the 
ODPM to determine whether they were prepared to agree a compromise that ensures 
that a proportion of the monies received could be retained by the Borough of 
Spelthorne residents.  That a review be undertaken in conjunction with the new 
Empty Homes Officer during the 2004 year to identify if the reducing or removing the 
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discount would encourage owners to reoccupy /let or sell the empty properties. A 
report would then be submitted to the Executive on the findings during the summer.  If 
it was agreed by Members that the discount should be reduced then all properties 
would be contacted by Council mail shot in the early Autumn 2004 to allow time for 
them to sell or let before the effective date of 1st April 2005.

(c) That local discounts would only be given in very exceptional cases that could include 
flooding, and cases where committal action through the courts was not deemed 
appropriate.  Such cases would need to be supported by third party reports generally 
from a social worker or doctor.

(d) That the responsibility for dealing with applications for local discounts in very 
exceptional cases, as per (c) above, be delegated to the Strategic Director (Support); 
and

(e) That in future any local discounts / exemptions would be funded entirely locally and 
there would be a requirement for the billing authority to transfer from its general fund 
to its collection fund the amount by which the council tax had been reduced.  A 
budget allocation for this would need to be considered by the Executive in due 
course.

32/04 REVENUE BUDGET AND COUNCIL TAX

The Council considered a report on the Council’s detailed Revenue Budget for 2004/2005 for 
consideration in the context of overall spending and the Council Tax to be levied for the 
financial year ending on 31st March 2005.

The Mayor, Councillor G.S. Ceaser, reminded members that the Budget Book [green cover] 
reflecting the decisions and recommendations made by the Executive on 10th February 2004 
and the precepts being levied by Surrey County Council and the Surrey Police had been 
circulated to all members on 13th February, 2004.

The Mayor gave his consent under Standing Order 16.4 for the budget speech of each of the 
Group Leaders to exceed five minutes but not to exceed 10 minutes.  

The Leader of the Council, Councillor F. Davies, made a statement on the Budget and 
Council Tax and moved the recommendations set out in the Budget Book (green cover). This 
was seconded by the Deputy Leader.  The Leader of the opposition Group, Councillor I.J. 
Beardsmore also made a statement.

A copy of the Leader’s statement was made available for other Members, the press and 
public at the meeting and is attached at Appendix A.

An amendment was moved by Councillor I.J. Beardsmore and seconded by Councillor Mrs J. 
E. Ponton and copies of the amendment were circulated at the meeting.  The meeting was 
adjourned to enable clarification to be obtained. On reconvening the meeting and with the 
agreement of the Council the amendment was withdrawn.

Councillor J. D. Packman paid tribute to the Leader of the Council, Councillor Davies for his 
excellent Leadership skills and the drive and enthusiasm he brought to the work of the 
Council. 

RESOLVED: -

1. That based on the decisions of the Executive on 10 February 2004 and updated 
information on Government Revenue Grants, the 2004/05 revenue budget should show a 
reduction in Revenue Grants receivable of £5,275 and a reduction in General Grants 
awarded by the Council of £7,410.

2. That the Prudential Indicators as set out in the Budget Book at Appendix A be agreed.

3. That the Capital Programme as set out in the Budget Book at Appendix B be approved
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4. That in support of an increase of 30p. per week (13.1%) in the Spelthorne element of the 
Council Tax for 2004/05 the following proposals be agreed:

a. The Revenue Estimates as set out be approved.

b. An amount not exceeding £1,790,000 as set out in the report of the Strategic 
Director (Support) be appropriated from General Reserves in aid of Spelthorne’s 
local Council Tax for 2004/05.

c. To note that the Council Tax base for the year 2004/05 is £38,948.30 calculated 
in accordance with regulation 3 of the Local Authorities (Calculation of Council 
Tax Base) Regulations 1992, as amended, made under Section 33(5) of the Local 
Government Finance Act 1992.

5. That the following amounts be now calculated by the Council for the year 2004/05 in 
accordance with Sections 32 and 33 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992.

(a) £37,553,685 Being the aggregate of the amount which the council 
estimates for the items set out in Section 32 (2)(a) to (e) of 
the Act

(b) £27,574,370 Being the aggregate for the amounts which the Council 
estimates for the items set out in Section 32 (3)(a) to (c) of 
the Act.

(c) £9,979,315 Being the amount by which the aggregate at (a) above 
exceeds the aggregate at (b) above, calculated by the 
Council, in accordance with Section 32(4) of the Act, as its 
budget requirement for the year.

(d) £4,752,065 Being the aggregate sums which the Council estimates will 
be payable for the year into its general fund in respect of 
redistributed non-domestic rates, revenue support grant or 
additional grant, increased by the sum which the Council 
estimates will be transferred in the year from its Collection 
Fund to its General Fund in accordance with Section 97(3) 
of the Local Government Finance Act 1988 (Council Tax 
surplus) and increased by the sum which the council 
estimates will be transferred from its collection Fund to its 
General Fund pursuant to the collection Fund (Community 
Charges) Directions under Section 98(4) of the Local 
Government Finance Act 1988 made on 7th February 1994 
(Community Charge surplus).

(e) £134.21 Being the sum (c) above less the amount at (d) above, all 
divided by the amount at 4c above, calculated by the 
Council in accordance with Section 33(1) of the Act, as the 
basic amount of its council tax for the year.

6. That the following amounts be now calculated by the Council for the year 2004/05 in 
accordance with Section 36 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992.

Valuation Bands

A B C D E F G H

£ £ £ £ £ £ £ £

89.47 104.39 119.30 134.21 164.03 193.86 223.68 268.42
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Being the amounts given by multiplying the amount at 5(e) above by the number which, in 
the proportion set out in Section 5(1) of the Act, is applicable to dwellings listed in a particular 
valuation band divided by the sum which in that proportion is applicable to dwellings listed in 
valuation band ‘D’, calculated by the Council, in accordance with Section 36(1) of the Act, as 
the amounts to be taken into account for the year in respect of categories of dwellings listed 
in different band.

7. That it be noted that for the year 2004/2005 that the Surrey County Council and Surrey 
Police Authority have stated the following amounts in precepts issued to the Council, in 
accordance with Section 40 as amended of the local Government Finance Act 1992, for 
each of the categories of the dwellings shown below.

Precepting 
Authority

Valuation Bands

A B C D E F G H

£ £ £ £ £ £ £ £

Surrey CC 592.92 691.74 790.56 889.38 1,087.02 1,284.66 1,482.30 1,778.76

Surrey 
Police

98.04 114.38 130.72 147.06 179.74 212.42 245.10 294.12

That having calculated the aggregate in each case of the amounts at 6 and 7 above, the 
Council, in accordance with Section 30(2) of the Local Government Finance Act 1992, 
hereby sets the following amounts as the amounts of Council Tax for the year 2004/2005 for 
each of the categories of dwellings shown below:

Valuation Bands

A B C D E F G H

£780.43 £910.51 £1,040.58 £1,170.65 £1,430.79 £1,690.94 £1,951.08 £2,341.30

33/04 LOCAL LIST OF BUILDINGS AND STRUCTURES OF 
ARCHITECTURAL OR HISTORIC INTEREST

The Council considered the recommendations of the Executive on the outcome of the public 
consultation on the Draft Local List of Buildings and Structures of Architectural or Historic 
Interest for adoption by the Council as Supplementary Planning Guidance.

RESOLVED that the local list of buildings and structures of architectural or historic interest 
be formally adopted by the Council as supplementary Planning Guidance subject to:

The responses to representations as set out in Appendices A and B to the report to the 
Executive on 10th February, 2004 being agreed, with the following additional wording, 
including that relevant to the text on Sir John Gibson's grave:- "The Draft Local List has 
been subject to extensive public consultation and received widespread support.  All of the 
comments received and suggested additions to the list have been carefully assessed 
against the fairly strict criteria, which we have set.  Overall it is proposed that 5 items be 
removed from the draft list and 12 items added - making a total now of 160 buildings and 
structures.  We have had one further letter from the relatives of Sir John Gibson -
received after the report was completed.  This has provided further information of which 
the following is relevant for inclusion in the description - date he was knighted, the fact 
the grave also contains the remains of 3 other members of the family and the fact the 
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stone for the grave was sourced from the site in Sudan where he built what was at the 
time the largest dam in the world." 

34/04 LOCAL PLAN – ALTERATIONS TO POLICIES H5 AND H6

The Council considered the recommendations of the Executive on the outcome of public 
consultation on the Revised Deposit alterations to Policies H5 (dwelling sizes) and H6 
(affordable housing) together with recommended formal responses to those representatives 
received.

RESOLVED:

(a) That the recommended responses to representations on Revised Deposit 
changes to Policies H5 and H6 and the supporting text, as reported to the 
Executive at its meeting on 10th February, 2004 by the Strategic Director 
(Community) be agreed and

(b) That the likely timetable for the adoption of the altered Policies H5 AND H6 be 
noted.

35/04 CALENDAR OF MEETINGS FOR 2004/2005

RESOLVED that the calendar of meetings covering the period from 1st May 2004 to 31st 
December 2005 and as recommended by the Executive be approved.

36/04 TREASURY MANAGEMENT – PRUDENTIAL INDICATORS FOR 2004/2005 
AND ANNUAL INVESTMENT STRATEGY

The Council considered the recommendations of the Executive on the Prudential Indicators 
for 2004/2005 which were outlined in the report of the Strategic Director (Support) to the 
Executive on 10th February, 2004 for capital finance purposes. Consideration was also given 
to the annual investment strategy which had been based on the outlined approved by the 
Executive at its meeting on 10th February, 2004.  A copy of the annual investment strategy 
based on the outline approved by the Executive had been circulated to all members on 13th

February, 2004.

RESOLVED: 

(a) That the Prudential Indicators for 2004/2005 as outlined in the report of the Strategic 
Director (Support) to the Executive on 10th February, 2004 be approved; and

(b) The annual Investment Strategy as submitted be approved.

37/04 REPORT FROM THE LEADER OF THE COUNCIL

The Leader of the Council, Councillor F. Davies, presented his report which outlined the 
various matters the Executive had dealt with since the last Council meeting. In moving the 
report the Leader invited questions from members, which were answered by the relevant 
Portfolio Holder as indicated below:

Councillor J.D. Packman, the Portfolio Holder for Community Safety and Community Liaison, 
responded to questions relating to the Anti Social Behaviour Act 2003.

38/04 IMPROVEMENT AND DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE

The Chairman of the Improvement and Development Committee, Councillor A.P. Hirst, 
presented his report which outlined the matters the Committee had dealt with since the last 
Council meeting and in doing so reminded members of the Special Improvement and 
Development Committee meeting being held on Monday 23rd February, 2004 to consider the 
delivery of IT services.
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39/04 PLANNING COMMITTEE

The Chairman of the Planning Committee, Councillor E. O’Hara, presented his report which 
outlined the matters the Committee had dealt with since the last Council meeting. He went 
on to remind members of the committees’ request to the Executive for funding to be made 
available for a traffic study to be undertaken in the Green Street area of Sunbury.

40/04 STANDARDS COMMITTEE

The Chairman of the Standards Committee, Mr. M. Litvak, presented his report, which 
outlined the matters the Committee had dealt with since the last Council meeting and 
responded to a question raised.

41/04 GENERAL QUESTIONS

Under Standing Order 13 Councillor R.W. Sider asked Councillor J.D. Packman, the Portfolio 
Holder for Community Safety and Community Liaison the following question:

“Can the Leader assure me that this Council will press the Surrey Police Authority to man the 
front desk at Staines Police Station 24 hrs a day, as opposed to the current opening times of 
8.00am to 10.00pm."

Councillor J.D. Packman, the Portfolio Holder for Community Safety and Community Liaison, 
responded as follows:

“I can confirm that Staines Police Station is open from 8am to 10pm, 7 days a week.  These 
opening times apply to all 4 custody centres in Spelthorne.

A telephone is located outside of these stations that provides a direct line to the Police Call 
Centre in Guildford, but not for emergency calls.  

Surrey Police Authority reviewed the opening hours for their custody centres over the past 6 
months and recently reaffirmed their current policy.

Outside of Staines, Sunbury Police Station is open from 9am – 5pm on weekdays and 
Ashford from 10am – 6pm on weekdays.  Shepperton Police Office has now been 
refurbished and the Police Neighbourhood Specialist Officer will be opening and running a 
surgery from the office within the next few weeks.

The local Police Superintendent advises that the current arrangements represent a balance 
between public demand and police resources outside peak hours and the recent review 
indicated no significant public discontent with them.

I can inform Council that the Chief Executive and myself have a meeting arranged next 
month with the Divisional Commander, Superintendent Lynne Owens at which time the 
matter of Staines Police Station opening times will be raised with her.”

42/04 APPOINTMENTS TO OUTSIDE BODIES

Staines Parochial Charity – Appointment Of Three Representative Trustees

RESOLVED that Mr K. Hartley of 36 The Doultons, Octavia Way, Staines, Councillor E. 
O’Hara and Mr A.C. Collins of West Lodge, Ridgemead Road, Englefield Green be re 
appointed to serve as representative Trustees on the Staines Parochial Charity for a further 
4 year term of office until 14th April, 2008.



APPENDIX A

BUDGET REPORT 2004-2005

Mr Mayor, I have pleasure in presenting the Budget Report for the municipal year 2004/2005.

As usual, before dealing with the budget proposal, I would like to summarise some of the 
issues that we dealt with last year and to look at some matters that will undoubtedly 
challenge us in the year ahead.

Last year we decided that in order to use our resources more effectively, we should focus on 
fewer priorities.  We consulted widely with local residents and their comments coupled with 
members’ views produced four key priorities which were, as we all know, Making Spelthorne 
Safer, Making Spelthorne a Better Place, Engaging Younger People and Improving Quality of 
Service.  All of our plans for next year embrace the principles contained in the four priorities.

We continue to give great attention to community safety and, during the last year, we have 
extended the CCTV coverage in Staines Town Centre.  We have introduced permanent 
cameras in Ashford and we have a total of 19 mobile cameras in use throughout the 
Borough.  Working with the Surrey Police we have introduced Police Community Support 
Officers at a cost of some £140,000 per annum.  This is a clear demonstration of support to 
our local community.  We are determined to work with the Surrey Police to combat the rising 
tide of anti social behaviour that a small minority of young people seem determined to 
pursue.  It is to be hoped that when people are brought to prosecution that the judiciary 
impose robust and suitable sentences on offenders.

Last summer we introduced a temporary skate park in the Elmsleigh Surface Car Park.  The 
obvious enjoyment of youngsters showing off their skills, coupled with the very positive 
feedback that we received means that we are now intending to develop a permanent skate 
park at The Lammas.  Youth shelters have been placed in some of our parks and, whilst 
there has been a mixed reaction to these shelters in some areas, the reaction to them is 
generally positive.

Housing has once again been a key issue.  Having undertaken a very expensive housing 
needs survey that confirmed our belief that there was a significant level of need, we set 
ambitious plans in place.  We planned to provide funding to support the provision of an 
additional 165 units of affordable accommodation each year.  With the abolition of Social 
Housing Grant from 1st April this year, our plans were completely thwarted.  We have 
reduced the number of units to 115 per year but even this reduced target appears to be 
unachievable.

Last year I mentioned the role of the Regional Housing Boards and predicted that very little 
funding will come into our area.  I hate to say “I told you so” but “I told you so”.  Over the next 
two years there will be support funding for 55 units in the Spelthorne area.  It is clear that 
neither the Government nor the Regional Housing Boards recognise the problems that we 
encounter in an area where there is precious little land available and land costs are 
astronomical.  To make matters worse we have been instructed that Bed and Breakfast 
accommodation, cannot be used for families in future, except in an emergency.  All this 
comes from a government that talks incessantly about partnership, key workers, joined-up 
thinking and joined-up planning.  The real losers, as always, will be the local community, 
particularly young people, who cannot afford the cost of a decent permanent home and the 
council tax payers who will have to foot the bill for more temporary accommodation.

In September 2003, I was delighted to see Clerical Medical starting their ambitious 
refurbishment programme for the Elmsleigh Centre.  This is the first of a number of phases 
that will turn the Elmsleigh into a centre that will “round off” the Staines regeneration project 
and, perhaps as importantly, will see the eventual return of the Five Swimmers Statue to its 
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rightful home.  We have also embarked on a car parks improvement plan costing £1.5m 
which will ensure that they are of a standard that the users expect, and will also make a 
financial return to the Council.

During the past year we have implemented a new officer structure in order to accommodate 
changing circumstances.  In particular, we have increased resources in performance 
management, external funding, communication, marketing and our priority areas of 
Community Safety and Young People, and all at no additional cost to the local tax payers.  I 
am particularly keen to ensure that the council should maximise the amount of external 
funding it receives and I look forward to fruitful results in the year ahead.

In December we had our Comprehensive Performance Assessment inspection which is the 
first time that the Council, as a whole, has been subjected to a review of its performance.  It 
is fair to say that officers and members worked together to put together a strong case which I 
believe shows the Council to be an excellent authority.  I would like to take this opportunity to 
thank all members and staff who made such an outstanding commitment in ensuring that the 
process was as painless as possible.  The Peer Review which took place earlier in the year 
commented that the ‘Councils passion for improvement is as strong as ever’ which is 
validation of our objective to provide services in a cost effective and efficient manner. We 
look forward to receiving the CPA results in early April, 2004

Turning now to this years Budget.  In November we reviewed our financial strategy and at 
that stage agreed a number of key principles that would underpin future budgets.

The council’s policy of using reserves and interest earnings was of particular concern 
because these two sources represent 26% of the budget funding.  Using reserves to such an 
extent means that all our uncommitted reserves would be spent by 2008, clearly a situation 
which is neither desirable nor sustainable.  We agreed last July that we would reduce the 
amounts taken from reserves by £500k, cumulatively each year.

It is also the case that using reserves and interest to underpin the budget has meant that 
additional costs have not been passed on to the council tax payers.  This is shown by the 
fact that our council tax is below the Surrey average and well below what the government 
assumes we are going to collect via Council tax – assume £182 at Band D compared to £118 
currently collected.  We need to recognise this situation and take steps to recover the 
position so that our reserves can be used for projects other than supporting the council tax.

In preparing the budget we also face continuing pressure in the form of central government 
diktats and initiatives.  This next year, for example, we have additional costs of £67,000 to 
meet new recycling targets, £108,000 to satisfy the requirements of the Disabled 
Discrimination Act, additional costs for new licensing regulations; the list goes on and on.  It 
almost goes without saying that the government contributes little or nothing to support the 
financial demands on local taxpayers.  Coupled with these spending pressures, there is also 
the need to ensure resources are available for new priorities – particularly for young people 
and environmental services.

Whilst younger people are one of our key priorities we cannot overlook the needs of our older 
people.  Next year we will be spending £496k on transport schemes for older people.  In 
addition to this we will be spending a further £1,163k on day centres and associated 
services.  These services are regarded by government as a County function and it is County 
that gets the grant support for elderly services.  We are looking to work with other partners to 
reconfigure these services to provide more comprehensive and inclusive facilities for the 
local community.
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Next year our financial help to the voluntary sector will total approximately £500k.  This is our 
way of supporting and valuing the work of these voluntary organisations who play such a key 
part in our community.  Indeed, without the active support of so many local people who 
willingly give their time to help others, the cost to this council could run into really serious 
amounts. 

As I said earlier, housing will remain a key issue next year.  Over the last year we began the 
transformation of our housing service and we now pay for a support team of officers to help 
people in temporary accommodation.  We have also introduced our private sector leasing 
scheme which will allow us to stop using bed & breakfast accommodation as required by 
legislation.  All of these measures mean that we will be spending £1.1m on housing services 
each year – an increase of 136% since 2000/01.  Our challenge for the future will be to 
maintain or reduce these levels of costs against a backdrop of the difficulties of developing 
affordable homes.

Taking account of all these factors and others that have not been mentioned, preparing a 
balanced budget for 2004/05 was never going to be easy.  Last year I explained how there 
had been a change to the way that grants were allocated and demonstrated that government 
money was being diverted from the South East to the North and Midlands.  This year, we 
were assured by government that there would be no changes to last year’s formula and that 
there would be a substantial injection of new money into the Revenue Support Grant.

For the first time in seven years of this government I had confidence that we would receive, 
at least, an equitable settlement.  The government set the minimum increase, or floor, at 3% 
which indicated a minimum increase to Spelthorne of £169,000 over last year’s grant.  In 
reality, the government told us that they were adjusting last year’s actual settlement and 
calculating this year’s settlement on the adjusted figure.  Because of this adjustment our 
actual increase was some £92,000 less than the 3% minimum that we were promised.  The 
actual settlement calculates at 1.3% but the government still maintains that we are getting a 
3.6% increase.

I said in my budget speech three years ago that the two Labour governments that we have 
had since 1997 were the most cowardly and corrupt governments that I have ever 
encountered.  Given the way that they deal with Conservative local government I still hold 
those same views.  They are treating our local residents with cowardly contempt.

I turn now, Mister Mayor to my proposal for the setting of next year’s council tax.

As Members are aware, we have had an excellent record of keeping the council tax down.  
Our current Band D council tax is the second lowest in Surrey, on average, £13 below other 
Surrey districts.  In recent years the %age increase has consistently been less than the 
governments assumed increase, hence our council tax is significantly less than the 
governments assumption of £182.  With all the pressures being placed on us a realistic 
increase is essential if we are to maintain services and have a sustainable financial future.

I am, therefore, proposing a Spelthorne council tax next year of £134.21 Band D, an increase 
of 30p per week (13.1%).  To our own part of the tax we have to add the precepts from 
Surrey County Council and the Surrey Police.  The County increase in precept is 4.45% and 
the Surrey Police is higher at 8.9%.  Between them the County and Police are responsible for 
almost 90% of the council tax levied.  In total the overall increase at Band D will be 5.9%.

Our spending next year is to be £12,897m.  Grant and Business Rate produces £4.760k and 
we plan to use £2,918 from interest earnings and reserves.  This leaves £5.227m to be met 
from the council tax which, after taking account of a deficit of £7,830 in this year’s collection 
fund and a tax base of 38,948 properties at Band D, will require a Band D council tax of 
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£134.21 to be levied. To this is added the amounts from the two precepting authorities, 
£889.38 from Surrey County Council and £147.06 from the Surrey Police, giving a total Band 
D figure of £1,170.65.

In conclusion, I would like to place on record my thanks to my Vice Chairman, Councillor 
Packman and all other Members and Officers for their support and assistance in preparing 
this budget.

I now formally move the adoption of Minute No: 524 of the Executive of the 10th February 
2004 as amended by the Budget Book and the separate paper detailing the precepts by the 
County Council and Surrey Police circulated to all Members on 13th February 2004.

Councillor Frank Davies
Leader of the Council 19th February 2004
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RECOMMENDATIONS OF THE EXECUTIVE

1. E-GOVERNMENT CAPITAL PROGRAMME

1.1 The Executive has considered a report on the Council’s E-Government Capital Programme, 
covering in particular what implementing this Programme will deliver for the Council’s 
customers.  The benefits of delivering the Programme would be (1) Web access to current and 
historical Planning Application details, together with associated maps and plans; (2) Secure 
credit and debit card payments by telephone or over the Web; (3) A much wider range of 
service requests handled by Customer Services over the telephone or in person, so that 
customers will be dealt with quickly and efficiently at the first point of contact, with improved 
handling of complaints; (4) Continued development of the Council’s Website, offering more 
services such as bookings, licensing and on-line forms; and (5) Better joining-up of services 
between different organisations in Surrey (e.g. in dealing with abandoned vehicles).

1.2 In addition, Customer services will also be improved by providing Council staff with better 
access to information and customer records.  Greater efficiency in service delivery will also 
reduce costs and delay.

1.3 The Executive recommend that the Council:-

(1) Approve the amendments to the E-Government Capital Programme in respect of 
2004/2005 and 2005/2006, as set out in the report of the Strategic Director 
(Support), to take account of the Government's announcement of funding for 
Implementing Electronic Government.

(2) Note that a future report would be submitted to the Executive to clarify the 
timescales for the delivery of the services set out in the report of the Strategic 
Director (Support).

(3) Agree that the nature of these services, as set out in the Council’s E-Government 
Capital Programme, should be communicated clearly and effectively to all 
Members and to the public.

2. REVIEW OF DELEGATIONS TO OFFICERS

2.1 The Executive has considered a report on the outcome of a review of delegated powers to 
reflect (1) changes in legislation, (2) the revised Officer Structure, (3) recent decisions taken 
by the Executive and (4) current practices.  The Executive has also considered a separate 
report on Parks Security – Changes to Byelaws [see Item 4 of these recommendations 
below] and is recommending an additional delegated power to the Chief Executive at 2.2 (2) 
below.

2.2 The Executive recommend that the Council:-

(1) Approve the revised Delegated Powers, as outlined in Appendices A and B to the 
report of the Chief Executive to the Executive, including new delegated power 
166 in item (2) below.

(2) Approve a new delegated power 166 to authorise the Chief Executive to grant 
authority in writing to any named person (not being a Council Officer or Police 
Constable) to enforce the Byelaws made by Spelthorne Borough Council for 
Recreation Grounds and Open Spaces (1992).
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3. EMPTY HOMES STRATEGY 2004 – 2007

3.1 The Executive has considered a report on proposals relating to the adoption of a revised 
Empty Homes Strategy 2004 to 2007.  The Executive noted that one of the actions that can be 
taken to encourage owners to bring their empty properties into re-use is to reduce the current 
discount on Council Tax for empty properties of 50%.

3.2 The Executive recommend that the Council:-

(1) Adopt the Empty Homes Strategy 2004 – 2007, attached at Appendix A to the 
report of the Strategic Director (Community), for immediate implementation.

(2) Approve the proposal that the Council Tax discount for properties empty for 
more than six months be removed with effect from 1st April 2005, with all owners 
of empty properties being advised of this change as soon as possible to allow 
them time to bring their properties back into re-use.

4. PARKS SECURITY – CHANGES TO BYELAWS

4.1 The Executive has considered a report on the options available for the enforcement of Council 
Byelaws by non-Council staff [in particular Parks Police Community Support Officers (PCSOs)] 
and on recommendations relating to the preferred model for implementation.

4.2 The Executive recommend that the Council approve the following amendment to the 
Byelaws for Recreation Grounds and Open Spaces (1992) to enable Parks Police 
Community Support Officers (PCSOs) to have the appropriate powers to enforce the 
Council’s Byelaws:-

“Any person offending against any of these Byelaws may be removed from the grounds by any 
Officer of the Council, any Constable or any person authorised in writing by the Chief 
Executive of the Council to enforce these Byelaws.”

5. REVIEW OF THE ANNUAL INVESTMENT STRATEGY 2004-2005

5.1 The Executive has considered a report reviewing the Council’s Annual Investment Strategy for 
2004/2005, in the light of the final version of the Office of the Deputy Prime Minister’s 
[ODPM’s] Guidance on Local Government Investments issued on 12th March 2004.

5.2 The Executive recommend that the Council approve the revised Annual Investment 
Strategy for 2004/2005, to include money market funds and supranational bonds as part 
of the Council’s Investment Portfolio.

Councillor Frank Davies
Leader of the Council 29th April 2004
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REPORT OF THE LEADER OF THE COUNCIL ON THE WORK OF THE EXECUTIVE

The Executive has met twice since my previous report to the Council.  This report is an 
overview of the main items considered and sets out a brief summary of some of the more 
significant issues we have been discussing.  We have made recommendations to the Council 
on seven matters [2 of these are exempt business], which appear in separate items on this 
Council Agenda.

ISSUES INCORPORATING ALL 4 OF THE COUNCIL’S KEY CORPORATE PRIORITES

Comprehensive Performance Assessment [CPA] Report - We have noted the results of 
the recent Comprehensive Performance Assessment Inspection (CPA) of Spelthorne 
Borough Council in particular the Excellent rating achieved by Spelthorne.  We have 
approved an appropriate method of incorporating an Improvement Plan from the CPA 
Inspection.

Airtrack and Heathrow Issues - We have agreed that a Joint Member Working Party be 
established to consider Airtrack issues affecting Spelthorne and that two Spelthorne Members 
be nominated to the Group, one from the Executive [Councillor Gerry Forsbrey – Portfolio 
Holder for Environment and Planning] and the other a Staines Ward Member [Councillor Mrs. 
Denise Turner].

Community Plan – We have approved proposals relating to the update of the Borough 
Community Plan, the recent mapping exercise undertaken by the Local Strategic Partnership 
[LSP] and the arrangements for the next LSP Assembly.  In summary, we have agreed that 
the number of themes within the Community Plan be reduced from 10 to 6; the proposals for 
the development of strategy groups as reported by the Chief Executive; that the next 
Spelthorne Plan be published in April 2005; and the arrangements for the LSP Assembly on 
10th May 2004.

District Council Involvement in the South East England Regional Assembly [SEERA] –
We have considered the outcome of a meeting of all District Councils within the South East 
Region on their representation on South East England Regional Assembly.  We have agreed 
that (1) the expansion of District Council representations on the Regional Planning Committee 
be supported; (2) the opportunity to further promote an increase in District Council 
representation in the longer term be taken; (3) the nomination of the Leader of the Council be 
put forward at the appropriate time as a Representative for all Surrey Districts; and (4) the 
principle of expenditure of up to £3,000 per annum for two years from the Council’s Planning 
Delivery Grant as a contribution to additional staff at SEERA, subject to appropriate 
arrangements being put forward and to a review of our contribution after two years to ensure 
“value for money”.

Best Value Review Programme 2004/2005 – We have agreed the adoption of the Best 
Value Review Programme for 2004/2005 comprising (1) Reviewing Procurement by 
December 2004 and (2) Reviewing Community Engagement by March 2005.

ENGAGING YOUNGER PEOPLE IN SPELTHORNE

Liveability Fund [Park Life] – We have considered a report on the current position with 
regard to our successful bid to the Office of the Deputy Prime Minister (ODPM) under the 
Liveability Scheme and have agreed the next steps to take this project forward in relation to 
the decision making process.  Spelthorne, as one of only 27 pilot local authorities nationwide, 
was successful in obtaining a total of £2.135m funding from the ODPM for our Park Life 



APPENDIX 3

18

scheme.  One of the key elements to the success of the bid was our vision for service reforms 
to make the project sustainable in the long term.  The Park Life scheme seeks to introduce a
series of youth zones into six of our parks, run jointly and locally by young people and 
representatives/stakeholders.  A key element of the decision making process will be the 
Greenspace Forum to approve and develop the details of the schemes within the individual 
parks.  We have agreed that the four decision making members of the Greenspace Forum will 
be the two portfolio holders for Children and Young People Services and Environment and 
Planning, the Strategic Director (Community) and Strategic Director (Support) or their 
nominees, with advice and support from the Head of Environment Services, the Engineering 
Manager and the Park Life Project Manager.

MAKING SPELTHORNE A BETTER PLACE

Arts Heritage Review – We have noted the successful Arts and Heritage achievements and 
actions to date, as detailed at Appendix 1 to the report of the Strategic Director (Community), 
and have agreed the adoption of the future arts and heritage plans.  

Affordable Housing Finance – We have noted that all 9 Housing bids (schemes) within 
Spelthorne have been agreed by the Housing Corporation in full and have instructed the 
Housing Strategy Manager to prepare a further report for the Executive on 20th July 2004, 
detailing the progress on the 9 successful bid schemes and reporting on the monies available 
for investment from the Council's own Housing Investment Programme.

Councillor Frank Davies
Leader of the Council 29th April 2004
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REPORT OF THE CHAIRMAN ON THE WORK OF THE IMPROVEMENT AND 
DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE

The Improvement & Development Committee met on 15 April, 2004 and considered the 
following items of business: 

Comprehensive Performance Assessment Report

The Committee thanked all Officers in achieving the “Excellent” CPA result and 
recommended the Route Map incorporating the CPA improvement plan to the Executive for 
approval.

Reports From Best Value Review Panel And Task Group

The Committee received and noted an update report from the Portfolio Holder for Young 
People Services on the work of the Young People Best Value Review Panel.

It also received and approved the recommendations of the Making our Assets Work for us 
Task Group and recommended the outcomes to the Executive for consideration. The Task 
Group also thanked the Officers for their participation and efforts.

Local Development Frameworks

The Committee appointed Members to serve on the Local framework Working Party.

Work Programme For 2004/05

The Committee considered and agreed its work programme for 2004/05 and appointed 
Members to serve on two Best Value Review Panels.

Change Of Meeting Date

The Committee agreed to consider changing the date of the September meeting at 
its June meeting.

Chairman’s Thanks

As Chairman I thanked Members and Officers for their participation and effort as this 
was the last meeting of the Committee in the current Municipal year.

Councillor Andrew Hirst 
Chairman of the Improvement and Development Committee 29th April, 2004
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REVISED REPORT OF THE CHAIRMAN ON THE WORK OF THE PERFORMANCE 
MANAGEMENT & REVIEW COMMITTEE

The Performance Management and Review Committee has met once since the last 
Council meeting and this report gives an overview of the issues considered by the 
Committee. 

1. PERFORMANCE INDICATORS

1.1. The Committee considered an analysis of the Council’s performance against corporate 
targets and performance indicators for the period April to December 2004.  The way the 
quarterly information was presented had been changed to fall in line with the areas 
covered by each of the Portfolio Holders with each having a covering page giving a 
summary of the current position.  

2. CORPORATE RISK MANAGEMENT

2.1. The Committee discussed various options on the way members could receive further 
training on corporate risk management and agreed that training be undertaken by the 
Head of Audit Services with small groups of members.  The Committee hoped that as 
many members as possible would find the time to attend one of the training sessions.

3. GENERAL FUND BUDGET MONITORING

3.1. The Committee considered a revenue and capital budget monitoring report, which 
summarised the actual expenditure against budget for this financial year. The committee 
was pleased to note that a business rate rebate in respect of our car parks of 
approximately £0.5million had been obtained.

4. HEALTH AND SAFETY ISSUES

4.1. The Committee received two reports covering health and safety issues. The first was from 
the Head of Human Resources covering the monitoring of accidents/incidents reported by 
staff.  The Committee also noted that a Health and Safety Executive Inspection of Council 
premises had taken place with the initial feed back being good.

4.2. The Committee went on to receive a presentation on progress made against the Health 
Promotion Strategy adopted in December 2003.

5. HOUSING STRATEGY AND NEEDS UPDATE

6. The Committee discussed a report on the Council’s Housing Strategy as well as an update 
on the provision of new affordable housing. The Executive was asked to consider 
supporting the need to commission an update to the housing needs survey and report the 
findings and recommended actions back to members in October 2004.

7. TASK GROUPS

7.1. The Committee received and discussed reports on the work of the three Task Groups.  
The group set up to review the community benefits achieved by grants to outside 
organisations has completed its work and their findings have been submitted to the 
Executive. An interim report from the group set up to review security in parks was received 
and the group will meet again during the summer months to enable the situation to be 
better assessed. The third task group, which was set up to look into the discharging of foul 
sewer issues in Stanwell Moor was delayed slightly but is progress its work and will be in a 
position to report its findings to the next meeting of the committee.

As this was the last meeting in the Municipal Year I as Chairman took the opportunity to express my 
thanks and appreciation to the vice chairman, Councillor Mrs I. Napper, members of the committee 
and the officers for their support and commitment to the work of the committee.

Councillor Mrs M. Hyams

Chairman Performance Management and Review Committee 29th April 2004
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REPORT OF THE CHAIRMAN ON THE WORK OF THE LICENSING AND 
LICENSING SUB-COMMITTEES

The Licensing Committee has met twice, on the 18 March and 7 April, and the Licensing 
Sub-Committees have met on two occasions on 18 February and 25 March, when the 
following items of business were considered: -

Licensing Committee – 18 March 2004
Application for an occasional entertainment licence at the Swan Public House, 16 High 
Street, Stanwell – objections to the grant of a licence

The Committee considered and refused an application for an occasional public entertainment 
Licence.

Licensing Committee – 7 April 2004
Control Of Sex Establishments

The Committee considered, approved and adopted conditions relating to the provisions of 
Schedule 3 of the Local Government (Miscellaneous Provisions) Act 1982 for the control of 
sex establishments.

Licensing Sub-Committee - 18 February 2004
Appointment of Chairman and Vice-Chairman

The Sub-Committee appointed Councillor J.M. Paton and Councillor Mrs P.C. Amos as 
Chairman and Vice-Chairman, respectively.

Application for a variation of licence - at The Ash Tree Public House, Convent Road, 
Ashford

In the absence of either the applicants or objector, the Chairman, after consultation with 
Members and Officers, adjourned the hearing to a future date and the Sub-Committee asked 
the Head of Environmental Health and Building Control Services to write to the Brewery 
seeking an explanation for the absence of the applicant.

Licensing Sub-Committee – 25 March 2004
Appointment of Chairman and Vice-Chairman

The Sub-Committee appointed myself and Councillor J.M. Paton as Chairman and Vice-
Chairman, respectively.

Appeal against a decision to refuse to register a Door Supervisor – Isaac Gyimah

The Sub-Committee considered and refused to grant a Door Supervisor Licence.

Councillor Robin Sider
Chairman of the Licensing Committee 29th April 2004
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REPORT OF THE CHAIRMAN ON THE WORK OF THE PLANNING COMMITTEE

The Planning Committee has met twice since the previous report was prepared for the 
Council meeting on 19 February 2004.  This report therefore gives an overview of the key 
applications considered by the Planning Committee at its meetings on 3 March and 31 March 
2004.  It also gives a brief update on other planning related matters.

1. The Planning Committee on 3 March 2004 dealt with 15 items in total; albeit that the 
final 5 items had to be considered at the reconvened date of Thursday 11 March due 
to the over-running nature of the meeting on the 3 March, which was adjourned at 
10.40 pm having formally suspended Standing Orders for a 10 minute duration.  

Public speaking took place on 7 of the items on 3 March, with a total of 11 people 
taking the opportunity for public speaking.

The most notable items considered by the Committee that evening were:-

(a) the refusal of 111 residential dwellings at the Rodd Engineering Industrial 
Estate, Govett Avenue, Shepperton.

(b) The approval of details pursuant to the originally approved (on appeal) outline 
application for 8 dwellings at Staines Road East and Oakington Drive, 
Sunbury.

(c) The approval of a new church facility with associated meeting hall etc. for 
Ashford Baptist Church at the former Dairy Crest site, Church Road, Ashford.

(d) The approval of 6 flats as part of the conversion of 131/133 Gresham Road 
(former Dyslexia Institute offices), Staines.

(e) The approval of 12 flats at land at the corner of Short Lane and Long Lane, 
Stanwell.

(f) The refusal of a car park in the Green Belt for residents of Hamhaugh Island 
adjacent to Shepperton Lock.

At the reconvened part of the meeting (on 11 March) the principal items considered 
related to:-

(a) Walton Bridge – Following representation from two public speakers, the 
Committee agreed to a new river crossing in principle, but raised concerns 
over numerous items including 

(i) the impact of the proposed slip roads and embankments.

(ii) the limited provision for pedestrians and cyclists and 

(iii) the degree to which the impact of heavy goods vehicles had been 
insufficiently taken into account in regard to the concerns of local 
residents.

In view of the concerns, the Committee confirmed that it felt a Public 
Inquiry should be held to consider all relevant material factors.
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(b) Land south of Horton Road (adjacent M25) – where the Committee agreed to 
serve enforcement and stop notices concerning the continuing unauthorised 
use of the land.

2. The Planning Committee on 31 March 2004 dealt with 8 items in total, although one 
item was withdrawn by the applicant prior to the start of the meeting.

Public speaking took place on just two of the remaining 7 items, with a total of three 
people taking the opportunity for public speaking.

The most notable items on the agenda were as follows:-

(a) The approval of a terrace of 3 dwellings at the rear of 76 – 86 Long Lane, 
Stanwell.

(b) The approval of a metal shop front security shutter at 35 Edinburgh Drive, 
Staines.

(c) The approval of minor alterations to an approved replacement dwelling at 
‘Fulford’, Sandhills Meadows, Shepperton.

3. Other matters of interest

(a) Performance figures for speed of determining planning applications.

Major 
applications 

(BVPI Target) 
(60% in 13 wks)

Minor 
applications

(BVPI Target)
65% in 8 wks)

Other 
applications
(BVPI Target 

(80% in 8 wks)
April 2003 100% 65% 92%
May 2003 0% 84% 86%
June 2003 0% 73% 93%
July 2003 50% 85% 92%
August 2003 - 63% 91%
September 2003 50% 64% 93%
October 2003 - 60% 91%
November 2003 100% 67% 85%
December 2003 50% 67% 94%
January 2004 40% 79% 98%
February 2004 50% 69% 94%
March 2004 0% 94% 94%

In the light of the above figures, the performance for the full financial year from 
1 April 2003 to 31 March 2004 is as follows:-

‘Major’ ‘Minor’ ‘Other’
2003/04 50% 72% 92%

This compares very favourably with the previous years out-turn.

‘Major’ ‘Minor’ ‘Other’
2002/03 33% 50% 84%
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(b) On 9 March 2004, the Government released the details of the planning 
delivery grant (PDG) for 2004/05.  From a total amount of grant to be 
distributed in the UK in 2004/05 of £130 million, the allocation for Spelthorne 
is £334,247.  This figure is made up of several components including:-

(a) Meeting our contribution towards housing demand.

(b) Our up to date Local Plan.

(c) Our ‘timely progress’ towards adopting a new or revised plan (ie our 
Local Development Framework).

(d) For meeting government development control targets for ‘other’ 
applications, in the period 1 October 2002 to 30 September 2003, and

(e) For the improvements in development control performance on ‘major’, 
‘minor’ and ‘other’ applications in the period 1 October 2002 to 30 
September 2003.

Members will recall that Spelthorne’s PDG for 2003/04 was £75,926.

Councillor John O’Hara
Chairman of the Planning Committee 29th April 2004
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REPORT OF THE CHAIRMAN ON THE WORK OF THE STANDARDS COMMITTEE

The Standards Committee has met once since the last Council meeting and this report gives 
an overview of the key issues considered by the Committee.  

1. LOCAL INVESTIGATION AND DETERMINATION OF COMPLAINTS

1.1. The Committee considered two consultation papers issued on proposed regulations and 
guidance, which would allow the Standards Board for England to refer complaints of 
member misconduct down to the Council’s Monitoring Officer to investigate and report to 
the Standards Committee.  One paper had been issued by the Office of the Deputy 
Prime Minister the other had been issued by the Standards Board for England.

1.2. The Committee noted that the likely date for implementation of the new regulations 
would not be until later this year, as the consultation period would not finish until mid 
May. Once the regulations were in place the Standards Board for England would 
probably be issuing guidance notes on procedures to be adopted to enable Monitoring 
Officers to undertake investigations.

1.3. The Committee considered possible options available to ensure sufficient staffing 
resources were available to deal with local investigations and hearings, which included 
having reciprocal arrangements with Monitoring Officers in other authorities.

2. STANDARDS BOARD FOR ENGLAND’S REFERRAL STATISTICS AND 
PUBLICATIONS

2.1. The Committee discussed the statistical information provided by the Standards Board for 
England covering the period April 2003 through to January 2004.

3. ETHICAL GOVERNANCE AUDIT UPDATE

3.1. The Committee discussed the format for the member’s seminar taking place at 7.00pm 
on Monday 26th April 2004 on ethical standards.  It is hoped that as many members as 
possible will find the time to attend this seminar and participate in the workshops when 
members of the Committee will act as facilitators.

3.2. In addition to this I would remind members that the committee had previously agreed 
ways of raising the profile of the work of the committee, which included placing an article 
in a future edition of the Borough Bulletin.  I would inform members that an article would 
appear in the June/July edition when member’s allowances will also be reported.

4. INDEPENDENT MEMBERS NETWORK

4.1. I reported on the Independent Members network recently set up to help independent 
members of Standards Committees to meet with colleagues from other authorities and 
discuss issues.

4.2. I was pleased to report that it appeared to me that Spelthorne was well ahead of the 
game compared with a number of other authorities in their approach to ethical standards 
issues and acceptance and involvement of independent members.

Murray Litvak
Chairman of the Standards Committee 29th April 2004




